
13 May 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

This week sees the start of the Year 6 SAT’s assessments. Our children have worked incredibly hard 

throughout their time with us at Devoran and are well prepared for this week. We wish all them all  the 

very best of luck, but also want to remind our brilliant students that they are special and that this is one 

moment in time, an assessment which does not take into account all the important attributes which 

makes them so unique. You’ve got this Year 6! 

Great news... today we officially welcome Miss Lock back from her maternity leave. I would like to thank 

you all for the support I have received during this period and I look forward to continue seeing you all on 

the gate! 

Best Wishes 

Mrs Morris 

DEVORAN NEWS 
Message from the Head  

                                       Mental Health Awareness Week 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we will be celebrating Mental 

Health Awareness Week and threading this 

through our curriculum. For our adults, 

there is lots of information and advice   

available here. We are also here to help! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please come and join us on the field  for 

our Sports Day on Wednesday 12 June at 

09:30  

Hatchbox Photography 

Class photos are now available with a 
10% discount until Sunday 19 May. 
Please use the QR code that your 
child received last week to complete 
the order. Year 6 and Foundation 
children will receive a ‘bonus’ QR 
code for a Moving Memories video 
clip. Thank you 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/


Digital Leaders 

Our Digital Leaders have been busy this week….they have been leading a KS1 break time club. The Digital 

Leaders came up with this idea to help support the KS1 children access iPads and beebots. It has been a real success and 

credit to the Digital Leaders for designing posters and supporting our KS1 children.   

Foundation Stage 

 

Foundation Stage have been 

having a wonderful time with 

their topic ‘Down at the 

Bottom of the Garden’ where 

they have been identifying 

mini-beasts and growing cress. 



 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates for your Diary... 

Year 6 SAT’s Week—13—16 May 

Year Four Camp—Wednesday 15 to Friday 17 May 

Half Term—Monday 27 to Friday 31 May 

SPORTS DAY—Wednesday 12 June 

Non-uniform Day—Friday 14 June (please bring donations for raffle and tombola) 

Year 5 Camp—19-21 June 

Year 6 Camp —21-24 June 

Year 3 Camp —27-28 June 

Summer Fayre—Saturday 13 July 

Summer Term Finishes—Friday 19 July  

House Points 

 

 

 

Longships Pendeen Trevose Godrevy 

996 904 925 1003 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Information from Cornwall Council 

Household Support Fund 2024/25 

The entitlement criteria for the Household Support Fund is changing. 

In order to be entitled to a payment from the Household Support Fund scheme in 2024, you must 

be responsible for at least one child and on 3 June 2024 either: 

be entitled to Council Tax Support or 

have been placed in emergency accommodation by the Council  

 

You will receive £80 per child. If you are already in receipt of Council Tax Support, then you 

don’t have to do anything else – you will receive your payment automatically.  

 

To find out if you are eligible for Council Tax Support, please check the information here https://

www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators .   

 

You can make a claim for Council Tax Support by using this link https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/

benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/   

It is important that you submit your application by 31 May 2024. 

 

You may also be entitled to help from the Household Support Fund via one of partners. Their de-

tails can be found here https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-

fund/  

 

Why have we made this change? 

Because entitlement to Free school meals has been protected since 2018, parents of children who 

are entitled to free school meals aren’t always still on a low income. By using our Council Tax Sup-

port data, we can ensure that the Household Support Fund awards are going to parents who cur-

rently have a low income and are struggling with the increased costs of running their home. By 

better targeting the awards, we are able to help families with children of any age, rather than just 

school age children.  

Families of children in receipt of free school meals can still access help through the Time2Move 

holiday programme. This scheme offers fun physical activities, games and wider activities plus a 

meal for all children during the main school holiday periods. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators
https://www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/








Online safety Updates... 

Resources for you to use at home… 

 

Get smart about smartphones | Internet Matters 

by Internet Matters - Flipsnack  

 

 

Get smart about smartphone safety | Internet 
Matters 

Talk PANTS - Updated Webinar for Parents 
(youtube.com) 

https://www.flipsnack.com/internetmattersorg/get-smart-about-smartphones-internet-matters/full-view.html
https://www.flipsnack.com/internetmattersorg/get-smart-about-smartphones-internet-matters/full-view.html
https://www.internetmatters.org/setupsafe/
https://www.internetmatters.org/setupsafe/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bk0p0Et-ZZ0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bk0p0Et-ZZ0


 


